NOTICE OF TIER I PERMIT APPLICATION 

Yankee Atomic electric company 

49 Yankee Road, Rowe, Massachusetts
RELEASE TRACKING NUMBER 1-13411
Pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0480), a release of oil and/or hazardous materials has occurred at this location, which is a disposal site (as defined by M.G.L. c. 21E, Section 2).  This site has been reclassified as Tier IB (310 CMR 40.0500).  A Tier I Permit Application was submitted on 20 August 2004 to the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) pursuant to 310 CMR 40.0703.  A permit is required to precede with a Comprehensive Remedial Response at all Tier I sites.

Anyone interested in reviewing the permit application should notify DEP by writing to DEP, Western Regional Office, 436 Dwight Street, 5th Floor, Springfield, MA 01103, by September 16, 2004.  If anyone notifies DEP of his or her interest in reviewing or submitting comment on the Tier I Permit Application, DEP will conduct a public comment review period of twenty (20) days, which shall run concurrently with DEP’s Initial Technical Review of the application.  Anyone who fails to notify DEP in writing of his/her interest in commenting on the application by the above date may be deemed to have waived his/her rights, if any, to appeal DEP’s permit decision or to intervene in an adjudicatory proceeding with respect to this application, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.0770(2).
To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Mr. John McTigue, P.G., LSP, ERM, 399 Boylston Street, 6th Floor, Boston, MA  02116 at (617) 646-7842 or Kelley Smith, Manager of Communications, Yankee Atomic Electric Company, 19 Midstate Drive, Suite 200, Auburn, MA 01501 at (508) 721-3019.

